FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th November 2015 at 6.30pm at Hebden Bridge Station
Present: Martin Whittell (Chair), David Storr, Bob Deacon, Mike Smith, Diana Monahan, Kathy Pitt and Lesley Mackay 
Apologies:  Dave Norton, Nina Smith, David Taylor, Nina Smith and Andy Grant
Minutes of the last meeting:  These were approved as correct.
Signal Box and Lamp Room:  Dave Norton is finding out who at Network Rail is responsible for the Lamp Room. Action:  David Norton
Re-timing of buses to Old Town:  Nina Smith has said that Trish Lambert from TLC will be attending the next meeting of the UCVR Sustainable Transport Group when this issue will be discussed.  Action: Nina Smith
Light for bus shelter:  Lesley has received another letter from West Yorkshire Combined Authority saying that a contractor will be engaged to undertake a review of the site with a view to trialing a solar unit at this location.  To be brought back to the next meeting.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Accessibility measures:  Mike Troke is to be asked for an update on progress with this.  Action:  Lesley Mackay

Donation of sign:  Martin has discussed this with Barbara Atack and they have agreed that we would try to use this in a future exhibition/museum which is mounted at the Station.  

Carol singing:  Dave Norton had arranged for 70 posters for the carol singing on 16th December 2015 to be printed.  Kathy volunteered to help David Storr circulate these. Action: David Storr and Kathy Pitt 
Dave Norton has said we can spend up to £50 on a Xmas tree.  Bob Deacon has the decorations.  Bob has also agreed to buy the tree and have it delivered.  Diana had asked the nursery if they would like to help decorate the tree and they have said they would.  A stand might be needed.  Bob will see if he has one.  Action:  Bob Deacon and Diana Monahan
Christmas Dinner:  This will be held on Monday 11th January 2016 following our next meeting at 6.30pm in The White Lion Hotel, Hebden Bridge.  David Storr will make the arrangements.  Action: David Storr
Please let David Storr know if you wish to come to the dinner on the 11th.   Action:  All members
Anniversary/Heritage weekend 2016:  This will be discussed at the January 2016 meeting.  Diana will try to find out the exact date of the opening of the line.  Action:  Diana Monahan

Website article:  Lesley had responded to this request saying we were not interested at the moment.

Local Safety Brief:  Lesley said she now had a signed safety brief for each of the individuals who were normally involved in working parties.  Any others will be asked to sign before they take part in activities on station property.

Chair’s Report:  Nothing to report. 
Treasurer’s Report:  David Storr said there was £446.71 remaining in the funding received from the Co-operative.  David reported that there had been no further activity in our account.  
Northern Rail:  Dave Norton had said to David Storr that a piano is to be installed in the waiting room on Platform 2.  It will mean the bookcases will have to be moved to the opposite corner.   
Nina Smith had emailed to say that more carriages are to be cascaded to the Calder Vale line and should be delivered in December.  

Thanks were expressed to Dave Norton in appreciation of all his help and speedy responses in these and many other matters.
Working Party Report:  Another working party to finish planting the bulbs will take place on Tuesday 17th November at 10am.  Helpers are sought.  Action:  All members  
Community Rail Partnership:  Further discussion is required about this once the franchise has been awarded.  

BTP:  Martin attended the PACT meeting on 22nd October and said that many other stations experienced similar issues to Hebden Bridge.  Martin had raised the outbreak of offensive graffiti in recent weeks.

Any other business:  
Rotary:  Martin had been contacted by Derek Bispham of Rotary asking if we would be interested in support from Rotary.  Martin will discuss this further with Derek.  Action:  Martin Whittell
Walking Trail:  It was suggested in response to Mike Smith’s questions that we should work towards establishing a transport related walking trail beginning at the station.  It was agreed that Walkers are Welcome should be approached and the possibility discussed with them.  Action:  Bob Deacon
Clearing of ground beside Bike n’Go Shelter:  It was agreed that David Taylor be asked to obtain an estimate for the clearance of this site.  Action:  David Taylor

Date of Next Meeting:  The next meeting will take place on Monday 11th January 2016 at 6.30pm in the White Lion Hotel after which we shall have our FoHBS dinner at the White Lion commencing at 7.30pm.  
